Adams County Transportation, Building & Technology Committee Meeting

August 10, 2021

Chairman Dave Bellis called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. in the law library.

Present were: Committee Members: Les Post, John Brady, Joe Zanger and Ryan Hinkamper

Absent were: none

Also present were: Jim Frankenhoff, Dave Bockhold, Todd Eyler, Caitlyn Hickerson, David
Hochgraber, Kent Snider and a reporter from the Quincy Herald-Whig.

Joe Zanger made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 13, 2021 committee
meeting as printed and distributed. Ryan Hinkamper seconded the motion. Motion to
approve the minutes passed unanimously.

Les Post made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 20, 2021 committee meeting
as printed and distributed. Ryan Hinkamper seconded the motion. Motion to approve the
minutes passed unanimously.

The committee reviewed, approved and signed off on the bills.

Jim Frankenhoff updated the committee on various County Highway projects,
information on the South Quincy Railspur and the County’s 25.2 acre property in Meyer.
Les Post made a motion to allow Jim Frankenhoff to look into leasing out or selling the
Meyer property. Ryan Hinkamper seconded the motion. The motion passed
unanimously.

Dave Bellis informed the committee about emergency plumbing repairs made at the
youth detention center, budgeting for HVAC repairs or replacements and budgeting for a
new vehicle at the youth detention center.

A resolution of support for upgrading IL 57 to four lanes from Quincy to the I-72 junction
was presented. Les Post made a motion to approve the resolution. Joe Zanger
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

David Hochgraber reported to the committee on various IT projects and new security
systems.

Joe Zanger made a motion to adjourn. Ryan Hinkamper seconded the motion. The
motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 6:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Dave Bockhold




